MSUAASF State Meet and Confer

July 24, 2009

Meeting began at 1:10 p.m. at the Office of the Chancellor

Attending:  Judy Borgen, Gail Olson, Tiffani Dech, Chris Dale, Mary Leary, James McCormick, Bill Brady, Mary Muenchow, Mary Campbell, Mike Lopez, Jefferson Lee, Mary Campbell, Shahzad Ahmad, Kari Seime, Linda Meidl, Mike Hodapp, Jim Anderson, Marcia Anderson, Rich Wheeler

Budget Update: (Judy Borgen) The Board of Trustees approved the FY 2010 budget, but not the FY 2011 budget, because there are still some budget decisions to be made for 2011.  We will bring the 2011 budget back to the Board early next year.  We spread the stimulus money over both of the next two years.  Our budget for 2010 is 659,652 which is very close to the 2009 budget with the onetime stimulus dollars making up 39,583,000 dollars of the difference.  We will have 39 million dollars next year to use as federal stimulus money to help the FY 2011 budget.  We used the stimulus money to buy down tuition 2% so that we have a 3% rise in tuition versus 5% due to the stimulus buy down of tuition.  FY 2012 will not have federal stimulus money so our hope is to see an improved economy since we will see a drop in overall system revenue in 2012 in our projection and we are unable to raise tuition higher than 5% so we will be watching this closely.  The budget is better than we thought but we are still cautious about the next two years.
The Office of the Chancellor has cut 34 staff positions and also reduced its budget during the next two years and is making its contribution to the budget cuts across the system. MSUAASF Special Initiatives Grants will be suspended in FY 2010 and FY 2011, but it is our intent to bring these back for negotiating in FY 2012.  The Chancellor noted that the Twin Cities press misreported the monetary bonus that he received this year due to the fact that this bonus was actually written into his contract a few years ago as incentives for him when the system reaches strategic educational and financial goals.  MSUAASF president Ahmad thanked the Chancellor for that explanation and noted that MSUAASF appreciates the work the Chancellor did this past year to deserve this incentive based bonus.
Status of Employer Paid Cell Phone Policy (Gail Olson) The OOC is in a state of waiting since we are in discussion with our other state agencies about a new policy statewide for cell phone use.  We are dealing with compliance issues and so instead we are looking at making a month/y payment (stipend) to employees who are deemed necessary to use a cell phone for work.  A procedure has been drafted for this stipend to be paid and we will need to do an MOU with our bargaining units with DOER and they have had strong concerns that this could set up precedence with other agencies and the University of Minnesota.  The State of Minnesota will be hurt in their cell phone contract since many phones will be taken out of the State cell phone plan and this could create higher rates.

IFO Dues for MSUAASF Members Teaching Classes as Adjunct Faculty (Bill Brady Chris Dale and Mary Leary) This was passed into law this year that causes MnSCU to collect fair share dues for MSUAASF members.  The IFO cited section 179A.06 which indicates that only members of that bargaining unit can take dues from their members for job related duties.  The IFO obtained the legislation to remove this prohibition and under PELRA they are now authorized to take dues from non-IFO members for classes that they teach which are covered under the IFO contract.  The State of Minnesota will clearly note how much dues are available to collect for the person doing the job.  MSUAASF employees who teach as a part of their job description will not be required to pay dues to the IFO.  Members who teach a course outside of their duties will be required to pay those dues.  We are working out the details of this new policy.  There are competing arguments about what MSUAASF employees need to pay and we may need to rely on BMS to determine if the class is related to their job requirement?  MSUAASF president Ahmad asked the Chancellor that we be involved with MnSCU and IFO leadership to clarify this issue especially in light of the fact that we have already received some notification on the campuses.
Regional Joint Collective Bargaining Agreement Training- (Bill Brady) President Ahmad indicated that we are supportive of regional contract training.  Bill Brady indicated that we are very interested in doing and include management training for administrators also.  Regional training sessions work very well and this looks like a strong possibility.
Proposed Policy 8.3 College University and System Related Foundations and new policy 8.4 (Maria McLemor) These proposed board policies include the inclusion of a three year rolling assessment of what the return on investments, material weakness, presidents service on Foundation Boards, and giving them a framework for good practices. I already have gotten a lot of suggestions to modify these proposed language changes.  Policy 8.4 deals with Other Associated Organizations which assures compliance with all applicable laws, regulations, policies, and procedures.  Last year 11 million dollars was invested in fundraising by system of colleges and our return on investments was approximately 22 million.
Students First- The Integrated Student Services (ISS) and REGIS (Tiffani Dech)  Integrated Student Services and REGIS brought the Records Admissions and Business payment groups together to create a single portal for multiple attending students where common practices can create a smoother process and create:  a single search front end tool, single application, graduation planner, single registration, single bill payment, and shared services  The project is still in the development and MnSCU will continue to bring in MSUAASF employees in the process of implementation..
Meeting adjourned at 2:38 p.m.

Next Meet and Confer is October 14, 2009

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Anderson, MSUAASF State Secretary

